BULLETIR OF THE QRCEHND
SOCTETY OF CRIBERIE
IMCORPORETED

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

Monthly meetings of the Society are held on the first
Tuesday of each month in Room 1, Griffin Centre, Civic.
Meetings Commence at 8.00pm, with the plant trading
table and library open from 7.30pm.

NOVEMBER MEETING - TUESDAY 5TH

Clive Hall of Mt. Beenak Orchids will be speaking on cool growing orchids such
as Odontoglossums. It should be a good opportunity to learn about growing these

orchids from an expert.

DECEMBER MEETING - TUESDAY 3RD
Party Time. The Society's Christmas Party! Come and join in the festivities. For
more details see inside this issue of the Bulletin.
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The Orchid Society of Canberra Inc. disclaims all liability for any losses which
may be attributed to the use of any material mentioned in the Bulletin.
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MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING
HELD 3 SEPTEMBER 1991

The President Geoff Dyne opened the meeting at 8:10pm.
Attendance: Approx. fifty. Two apologies.

Visitors & New Members:
Glenys Buskley and Robert Rough. Miss P. Hewlings was
welcomed as a prospective new member.

Minutes of the July and August meetings were accepted on
a motion moved by David Rentz, seconded Tony Mann,

Treasurers' Report

Jane Wright reported a bank balance of $2,198.18. This
was accepted on the motion of Eric McLean, seconded
Ron Coleman.

General Business

There was a reminder of the Saphire Coast orchid
walk. Enquiries to Judy Osbomne.

A list of jobs for the Show for which volunteers
were required was tabled.

Members were advised they could get Show pot
stickers from Lynne Bullivant at the meeting.

It was stated that Pam Phillips would be available
to answer questions on the floral arrangement section of
the Show.

Members were reminded that plants being exhib-
ited in the Show must have been owned by the memeber
for the six months preceeding the Show,

Additionally, members were advised that Show
fliers were available.

Books for the Library

The following magazines and books were added to
the Library:

The Orchid Review - volumes 1167 to 1172, ex-
cluding volume 1171,

Miniature Orchids by Rebecca Northern.,

Quality Stream Cattleyas by the J.O.G.A.

Orchid Hunting in the Lost World and Elsewhere in
Venezuala by the Dunstervilles.

Tabled
Details of the Griffith Orchid Show and Workshop.
Details of the Tropical Queensland Orchid Con-
ference in 1992.

General Business
Raffle winners were Kath Seeuwin 1st, Patricia
Hewlings 2nd and Jean Egan 3rd.

Popular Vote Results

Cymbidium - Sheila Cudmore: Cym. Starbright 'Capella’
Other Species - Jane Wright: Paph. godefroyae
Oncidium - Brian Phelan: Odontioda Inferno x Florence
Sterling
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Vandaceous - Judy Osborne: Rhyncostylis gigantea var.
Beauty

Paphiopedilum - Quin Yuen Chung: Paph. wolterianum
x acmodontum

Novice - Bill Keeley: Dendrobium Ellen

Native - Jane Wright: Pterostylis curta

Shelia Cudmore
Secretary
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MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING
HELD 1 OCTOBER 1991

The Vice President Judy Osborne opened the meeting at
8:04pm.

Attendance: Approx. sixty. Four apologies.

Visitors & New Members:

Pat Hewlings was welcocmed as a new member and
presented with her membership badge. Karen and Robert
Allen, Mrs Robin Asmus, Bev and Ian Harrison and Pek
and Michael Tan were welcomed as a prospective new
members.

Treasurers' Report

Jane Wright reported a bank balance of $5,601.83 The
Show report is to be included in the next issue of the
Bulletin. The Treasurer's report was accepted on the mo-
tion of Robert Rough, seconded Ina Smith.

Correspondence

Orchid News of NSW Vol 15 #9; Advertisementof
the Species Show at Wagon Wheels Nursery, Baulkham
Hills on 12/13 November; Albury Wadonga Show 12/13
October; Film and Sound Archive advertising apreview of
the recently restored Heritage Garden Courtyard 10 Oc-
tober; Polly and Peter Park's garden open to the public 13
October; Advertisment for Jim Rentoul's book Growing
Orchids - The Hybrid Story; Subscription advertisement
for the Orchid Review - contact Jane Wright; Australian
Native Orchids Guide - contact Judy Osborne; A. D.
Spring has 20% discount on 6ft wide glassehouses -
contact Judy Osbomne; and a Ritegrow Catalogue was
tabled.

General Business

A volunteer to be next year's Show convener is
required.

Lynne Bullivant moved a vote of thanks to Judy and
the Show Committee, carried by acclamation.

The bus trip to see Keith and Loma Oxley's soft
cane Dendrobiums was called off because of storm dam-
age to the plants. :

The T.A F.E. Horticultural College open day will
be on November 2nd. Volunteers are needed from 8.00
am. Also, there was arequest for plants for show and sale.



The walk on Black Mountain will be held at 10.00am
on 12 October and a further walk will be announced in the
Bulletin.

A request for plants for the Griffith Workshop
display was made.

A talk, accompanied by slides, was given by Jane
Wright on pests, scale and mealy bug. Jane also gave a
slide show of orchids to be found on Black Mountain,

Thanks to Marta Larka for the delicious pumpkin
scones for supper.

The Door Prize was won by Lynne Bullivant.

Raffle winners were Ina Smith, Paul Kosenko and
Sandra Fraser.

Popular Vote Results

Cymbidium - Lynne Bullivant: Cym. pumilum x Songbird
et

Other Species - ANBG: Pleione formosana

Oncidium - Brian Phelan: tie with Wilsonara Kendrick
Williams Featherhill' AM/AOS and Odcm. Purbeck Gold
Yellow'

Cattleya - Robert Rough: C. Bob Betts x ?
Paphiopedilum - Judy Osborne: Paph. Hellas x Maginot
Novice - Helen Hufton: Cym. unknown

Native - ANBG: Dendrobium rex

Other Hybrids - David Rentz: Dendrobium unknown

The meeting was closed at 10.05pm.

Shelia Cudmore
Secretary
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N THE TABLE

The November meeting promises to be a great
night, with expert grower Clive Halls (owner of Mr Beenak
Orchids, Victoria) also bringing lots of quality plants for
sale, He specialises mainly in intermediate cymbidiums,
miltionias, odontoglossums, cattleyas, Australian natives
and masdevallias, and will be bringing other interesting
plantsalso. Give Clivearing on 059 - 667253 if you would
like him to include something special for you.

We've replenished stocks of products for sale via
our Sale Table. We now have new stocks of Campbell's
Yellow fertilizer; and have extended our range of squat
pots to include 165mm by popular request. Max/Min
thermometers are available at a low price and there is also
N.Z. pelletized sphagnum moss complete with instruc-
tions. There are now 4 different styles of plant tags
including the T-shaped ones. Sacks of Debco treated bark
are also available in 3 grades, including fine. Ring Jane
Wright or myself if you need bark. Remember that I keep
stocks of all the products at my place, so if you need some
give me a ring.
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The November raffle has a beautiful miniature
species cymbidium, Cymbidium lancifolium, as one of its
prizes. The flowers will probably open about the time of
the meeting.

At the Christmas Party (December meeting) there
will be a monster raffle and one of the prizes will be a fine
plant of the species Paphiopedilum niveum. This is a
smaller growing plant, with beautiful white flowers with
a sprinkling of tiny purplish dots. It enjoys warmish
growing conditions and flowers in spring/summer. If you
would like 1o donate something to help create a really
fantastic group of prizes for the raffle, please bring it to the
November meeting and give it to Jenny Taylor.

Remember that there will be a Popular Vote Table

- atour December meeting, This was overflowing last year.

Also, I will be selling products from the cupboard at that
megeting.

Have a wonderful time during the holiday season.

Judy Osborne
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OPEN DAY - TAFE SCHOOL OF HORTICULTURE

VENUE:; School of Horticulture, Heysen St,
WESTON
Saturday 2 November, 1991.

9.00am to 5.00pm, with setup at 8.00am.

DATE:
TIME:

We are very excited about being invited back again
to participate in their Open Day. We are in the main
building; the firstroom on the left inside the frontentrance.
Again we will be requiring plants in flower so that we can
mount a spectacular display.

Last time we sold a huge number of plants (only a
few were in flower or had spikes). Please deliver plants,
either for display or sale, between 8.00am and 9.00am on
the Saturday moming. If this will be difficult, please
contact either Sheila Cudmore(somhside area) or Judy
Osbomne (northside area) if you need help delivering them,
The Society will take 10% commission so please allow for
this when pricing your plants, Remember to insert a
separate tag bearing your name and the price of the plant,
This provides a double-check on sales.

If you have a lot of plants to deliver, contact either
Sheila or Judy for instructions for delivering them via the
back entrance.

We need helpers during the day to answer questions
about orchids, so please volunteer for an hour or so.

Huge crowds visit the Open Days, so why don't you
join them. There is lots to see.

Fdekkkkkkkk
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CHRISTMAS PARTY

The Orchid Society's annual tribute to indulgent abandon is on 3rd December. There will be excesses of food,
drink, entertainment, prizes and fun! Bring the whole family.

Don't forget to bring your flowering plants, as usual, for the popular vote. The presentation to the winner of the
Graham Phyllis trophy for most popular vote awards during the year will also be made.

A monster raffle of a prize including plants, products and other desirable items will be conducted. Usual Society
items will be for sale from the cupboard.

Please bring a plate of food and a festive hat (best headpiece wins a prize).

See you all there..

Geoff Dyne
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scription he A i hid Review

The Australian Orchid Review, the official magazine of the Orchid Society of NSW, is currently offering a special
deal on new subscriptions which will benefit our Society.

The regular subscription rate is $29.50 for one year or $55.00 for two years. However, if you subscribe through
the Society, the Society receives $7.00 for each one year or $12.00 for each two year subscription.

So, if you are considering subscribing to this very worthwhile magazine, contact the Treasurer, Jane Wright, for
the necessary forms and subscribe through the Society.
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An Easy Walk 1l
This jaunt took place on Sunday 8 September in the State Forest just south of Moruya, inland from Kiora.

Fifteen members of the Society accepted the very kind offer from the President of the Saphire Coast Orchid
Society, Norma Stafford, of a guided walk through the bush to see native orchids growing in situ.

Some members went down on the Sunday morning, whilst others used the opportunity for an overnight or
extended stay, We were met by Les Humphries at the park in the town centre, and then proceeded in a dusty convoy to
the forest area.

The easy walk turned out to be a climb, slip and slide up and back a dryish creek gully! (Occasional leeches as
company) We were most ably guided by John Stubbs and Brian Blackley, theirknowledge of and skill at locating orchids
was outstanding. John also tried to teach us orchid spotting skills by challenging us to find them when we came to certain
places. Unfortunately, I am not an experienced orchidologist so I can only name Dendrobium speciosum as one type we
saw, but there were at least two terrestrials and several epiphytes found. I am sure Mark Fraser will reel off scientific
names if asked! Jane Wright took photographs and I hope we will see them during one of her slide shows.

The walk and opportunity to meet fellow orchid lovers and discuss orchid things was very good. I can only hope
that such events will occur again. Perhaps a reciprocal visit during Floriade with a dinner and a truly easy walk on Black
Mountain?

Jenny Taylor
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Outing on Black Mountain
There will be a guided tour of the Black Mountain orchids, led by Jean Egan, on Sunday 10 November.

This is particularly recommended for those members who have not yet experienced the delights of seeing our
local native orchid species growing in their natural habitat.

The walk is guaranteed non-strenuous and you will learn a good deal about our native flora. Don't forget
your hat and camera.

We will be assembling at the carpark at the Aranda end of Caswell Drive at 10:00 am.

EEERRRESEEE
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Membership of the Orchid Society of Canberra Inc. - November 1991
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From the President - When Worlds Collide

When admiring our splendid native orchid flora in the wild either here in Canberra or elsewhere, it is difficult
not to reflect at times on the impact that we humans have had on the natural world in general, or on orchids in

particular,

Much has been written about the depredations by orchid collectors of the last century in the rainforests of
Asia and South America, but here in Australia, we have actually caused the extinction of 3 orchid species since
European settlement. These orchids, all members of the genus Prasophyllum (leek-orchids) were the victims of
urban expansion or clearing for agriculture or grazing. A good many others are either vulnerable or teetering on the
brink of extinction. Take the case of the Bald-tip Beard-orchid, Calochilus richae, first described from near
Whroo, Victoria in 1928. When surveyed in 1981, the entire known population of this specics consisted of some 20
plants in an area of 50 square metres! Hardly a secure future.

Some species, such as the Calochilus, were probably always rare and localised; we have just given them a
nudge in the direction of oblivion. Others, once abundant, have suffered because their habitats lay directly in the
path of human expansion. I vividly recall as a youngster seeing Phaius australis in great numbers in the many
swampy areas around Brisbane. Those swamps are gone now; drained for housing developments. Unfortunately,
that orchid is further disadvantaged by being an attractive commodity and was (and probably still is) heavily
collected in areas where it was not immediately threatened by other human enterprise.

In Western Australia, where a large proportion of the endangered plants of Australia are to be found, one of
the last stands of the donkey-orchid, Diuris purdei, lies on the site of a proposed shopping complex carpark. The
developers have suggested that the entire population should be transplanted elsewhere!

Australia does not have an enviable record in terms of its human-induced extinctions (the rate of extinction
for our mammals, for example, has been the greatest on any continent). We seern to have been slow to leam that
ours is an ancient, fragile land.

Most of the orchid populations growing in and around Canberra may not consist of particularly rare or
endangered, but if they had been obliterated through short-sighted planning, we would be the poorer for it. Next
time you view the orchids on Black Mountain, contemplate what might have been had not the prudence of our early
town planners seen it reserved, while urban Canberra consumed the surrounding bushland that had not already
cleared for grazing. It is easy to be wise in hindsight. Effective conservation will always entail having a vision
beyond the immediacy of contemporary problems and demands. Only in this way will we ensure that when human
and natural systems interact, that we will not be the losers in the long run.

Good Growing!

Geoff Dyne
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Report on the Spring Show
I'would like to thank all those members who worked so hard to make our Annual Show such a great success. Just
about every member helped in some way. It is wonderful to belong to a Society in which there is such a spirit of co-
operation, friendliness and sharing.

We are getting so many good reports back from those who visited. Well done everybody!

Now we must start planning for next year's great event. Unfortunately I will be overseas next year during
September through to December so it is now someone else's turn to take the reins,

Please think carefully about this, If no one volunteers then there will not be a show next year,

If there are any suggestions that you would like 1o make to improve our Show please put them in writing and hand
them or post them, to me. We have already received a number of good suggestions.

Judy Osborne
Show Convenor,
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Griffith Orchid Workshop

Five of us, Jane Wright, Sheila and Peter Cudmore and my husband and I, drove to Griffith for the long weekend
with our cars (plus trailer) packed carefully with our precious cargo of orchids. We had successfully managed to coax
many members to lend their beautiful orchid plants and ferns to create our wonderful display.

After many hours of concentrated, creative effort (in extreme heat) and with much muttering of "I'll never do this
again", we stepped back to view our handiwork and decided that, it looked pretty good. Thank you to all those people
who entrusted your precious plants to us.

With pretty stiff competition from Albury, Griffith and Wagga Wagga Orchid Societies, somehow we managed
to regain the trophy. We had a huge range of genera and we were complimented on the finish that we had given the
display. It took a long time, but it was worth it! Next time.... yes, I'm sure we'll be mad enough to do it again.

The Workshop on the Saturday was a great learning experience for all and the Dinner was unbelievably good
value. A most enjoyable event.!

On the Sunday morning we went searching for native terrestrial orchids, managing to find a few open; and in the
afternoon visited the vineyards and Dendi Orchid Nursery.

We all bought lots of plants and products as well as a few cases of more liquid items which somehow we managed -

to squeeze in, together with sacks of oranges.

A number of our members, David Rentz, Jane Wright, Lynne Bullivant, Mark and Sandra Fraser and myself
managed to win a first or second in individual classes at the Show. Well done!

The after dinner speaker, Ted Gogerly, had a valuable message to all. It is something that has saved him from
a very bitter loss of an award-quality plant. Afterlosing his plant through theft two years ago, he remembered later that
he had once givena piece to afriend. This piece has beenreturned to him and with alot of help from his friends is quickly
reaching a good size. It is wise to share a piece of a plant with a friend. In other words, have a growing mate. When
a good plant dies suddenly, and unfortunately this happens, often for no apparent reason, then all may not be lost. A
number of us have been practising this for a couple of years now, and it has already proved itself to be a great idea.

We met lots of interesting people and have not only renewed old friendships, but have made lots of new friends
in the "orchid world".

Judy Osborne
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Committee Meeting Dates and Venues - November and January
Committee members are reminded that the next two committee meetings are scheduled for:
- 8.00 pm on 12 November 1991 at Geof Dyne's residence; and

- 8.00 pm on 14 January 1992 at Sheila Cudmore's residence.

Rk kR
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Orchid Society of Canberra 1991 Show Results

CHAMPIONSHIP PRIZES

Champion Orchid of the Show: A & J Smith - Dendrobium speciosum
~Reserve Champion Orchid: Judy Osbomne - Paphiopedilum malipoense
‘Champion Cymbidium: Lynne Bullivant - Cym. Peepers 'Santa Barbara'
~Champion any other Orchid: Judy Osbomne - Paphiopedilum malipoense
~Champion Seedling: Bill Handke - Dendrobium speciosum x D. Goblin
v Best Orchid - Novice Club Member: Bill Keeley - Dendrobium Bardo Rose
- Best Australian Native: A & J Smith - Dendrobium speciosum
~Best Specimen Orchid: Jane Wright - Paphiopedilum hirsutissimum
Best Floral Arrangement: Pamela Phillips - Romantic Interlude
Popular Vote: Marta Larko - Cym. Red Beauty ‘Carmen’ x Terama Robyn'
Most Fragrant Cymbidium: David Rentz - Cymbidium tracyanum

SECTION B: DISPLAYS

Class 2: Group of Four Orchids.
1st Lynne Bullivant
2nd Jane Wright

SECTION C: OPEN CLASSES

CYMBIDIUM
Class 4: Standard
(2) Red or pink
1st Del Carey - Cym, Ivan Yelavich 'Bayswater' x Yowie Flame "2N Norm'
(b) Green or yellow
1st Judy Osborne - Cym, Name Unknown
2nd Kathleen Seeuwen - Cym. lowianum Hybrid
(c) White
1st David Rentz - Cym. Name Unknown
2nd Jane Wright - Cym, Highland Mist Jayne'
(d) Any other colour or combination of colours
1st Del Carey - Cym. Burgundian 'Sydney'
2nd Kathleen Seeuwen - Cym. Dr. Lloyd Hawkinson 'Madrigal'
Class 5: Intermediate
(a) Red or pink
Ist Del Carey - Cym, Ivy Fung Radiance’
2nd Lynne Bullivant - Cym. Ruby Eyes 'Elkay'
(b) Green or yellow
1st Lynne Bullivant - Cym. Sylvia Miller 'Golden Rod'
(d) Any other colour or combination of colours
1st Lynne Bullivant - Cym. Peepers "Santa Barbara'
2nd Judy Osbome - Cym, Mimi Sacramento x Sussex Dawn 'Dorothy May'
Class 6: Miniature
(a) Red or pink
Ist Lynne Bullivant - Cym. Orkney Pink Heather'
(b) Green or yellow )
“1st Jane Wright - Cym. Negrito 'Cherry Ripe' x Showgirl "Purity'
(c) White
v 1st Lynne Bullivant - Cym. Melanie 'Champagne’
(d) Any other colour or combination of colours
+1st Lynne Bullivant - Cym. Touchstone 'Mahogany'
2nd A & J Smith - Cym, Bulbarrow 'Maid Marion'
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Class 7. Cymbidium species
tracyanum

2nd David Rentz - Cymbidium tracyanum
Class 8: Best seedling from classes 4-7

Ist Del Carey - Cym. Ivan Yelavich ‘Bayswater' x Yowie Flame 2N Norm'
CATTLEYA ALLIANCE
Class 10: Species

1st Judy Osbome - C. intermedia 'Amethystina’

2nd Judy Osbome - C. intermedia var. suavissima
Class 11: Hybrid - Standard

1st Geoff Dyne - Be. Pastoral 'Innocence’

2nd Geoff Dyne - Le. Atlantic King 'New Orleans’
Class 12: Hybrid - Intermediate

1st Brian Phelan - Slc. Hazel Boyd 'Elizabeth’

2nd Judy Osbome - C. claesiana x (C. intermedia alba x C. loddigesii 'Stanleys’)
Class 13: Hybrid Cocktail

+1st David Rentz - Lc. Trick or Treat ‘Orange Beauty' x C. leopoldii

2nd Geoff Dyne - Blc. Koolau Orange 'Lisa Ann'
Class 15: Best seedling from classes 10-14

1st David Rentz - Lc. Trick or Treat 'Orange Beauty' x C. leopoldii

AUSTRALIAN NATIVE ORCHIDS
Class 17: Dendrobinm kingianum
v1st Sheila Cudmore - D. kingianum x Very Dark
~2nd Bill Handke - D. kingianum Lipstick’ x 'Gloucester #4'
Class 18: Dendrobium species other than D. kingianum
“1st A & J Smith - Dendrobium speciosum
~2nd Brian Phelan - Dendrobium falcorostrum
Class 19; Dendrobium hybrid
(a) with kingianum parentage
1st R & P Philllips - Dendrobium Bardo Rose
w2nd Bill Handke - Dendrobium Ellen
(b) with other than kingianum parentage
~1st Bill Handke - Dendrobium speciosum x D. Goblin
2nd Bill Handke - Dendrobium Michael Jupp
Class 20: Sarcanthid species
1st John Ryan - Sarcochilus hartmanii Red Heart' x S. hartmanii 'D.B.'
2nd Judy Osborne - Sarcochilus falcatus
Class 21: Sarcanthid hybrid
1st Bill Handke - Sarcochilus Marion x S. hartmanii
2nd Bill handke - Pterocerus spathulatus x Plectorrhiza tridentata
Class 22: Terrestrial
1st Bill Handke - Pterostylis x ingens
2nd Bill handke - Pterostylis concinna
Class 23: Best seedling from classes 17-21
“1st Bill Handke - Dendrobium speciosum x D, Goblin
2nd Bill Handke - Sarcochilus Marion x S. hartmanii
Class 24: Best specimen or potful of terrestrials from classes 17-22
Ist John Ryan - Dendrobium Gracillimum
2nd John Ryan - Plerostylis Name Unknown

DENDROBIUM (other than Australian native)
Class 25: Species
1st Geoff Dyne - Dendrobium cariniferum
Class 26: Hybrid
1st Brian Davies - Dendrobium Yukidaruma 'King'
2nd David Rentz - Dendrobium Golden Blossom x Utopia 'Medea"
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PAPHIOPEDILUM
Class 29: Species
1st Judy Osborne - Paphiopedilum malipoense
~2nd David Rentz - Paphiopedilum hirsutissimum
Class 30: Novelty or primary hybrid, including Maudiae type
1st Jackie Dunstone - Paph. spicerianum x fairrieanum
2nd Brian Davies - Paph. Goultenianum ‘Geyserland' x fairricanum
Class 31: Hybrid - predominantly green or yellow
1st N & A Callanan - Paphiopedilum Ansum
2nd N & A Callanan - Paphiopedilum Miller's Daughter
Class 32: Hybrid - predominantly red or pink
1st Brian Davies - Paph. Red Rusa 'Bexley' x Elle Hunter
2nd Judy Osborne - Paph. Fine Arts x British Bulldog 'Thor'
Class 33: Hybrid - predominantly spotted
1st N & A Callanan - Paph. Pacony x Colonist
2nd N & A Callanan - Paph. Flamenco x Botan
Class 34: Hybrid - any other colour or combination of colours
Ist T & J Linden - Paph. Name Unknown
2nd Judy Osbormne - Paph. Hellas x Maginot
Class 35: Best seedling from classes 29-34
1st T & J Linden - Paph. Name Unknown
Class 36: Best specimen from classes 29-34
1st Jane Wright - Paphiopedilum hirsutissimum
2nd Jackie Dunstone - Paph. spicerianum x fairrieanum

VANDACEQUS
Class 39: Phalaenopsis novelty hybrid
1st Judy Osborne - Phal. Misty Green No. 3' x Golden Pride 'No. 8'
2nd David Rentz - Phal. Zuma Spitfire x Maestro Rafael Alers ZC'
Class 40: Vanda species
1st Judy Osbome - Vanda lilaciana
Class 41: Vanda hybrid
1st Judy Osborne - Vanda Rothschildiana
Class 42: Other vandaceous species
1st Judy Osborne - Angraecum sesquipedale
2nd Judy Osbomne - Rhynchostylus gigantea 'Beauty Points' x same
Class 43: Other vandaceous hybrids
1st Jackie Dunstone - Ascocenda Leenchai x Vanda coerulea
2nd Judy Osbome - Vanda Rose David x Ascda. Yip Sum Wah

ONCIDIUM ALLIANCE
Class 47: Odontoglossum alliance
- 1st Brian Phelan - Oda. Inferno x Oda. Florence Stirling
-2nd Brian Davies - Odm. Stamfordience x Odcdm. Tiger Butter
Class 48: Others
“1st Sheila Cudmore - Miltassia Aztec Everglades Green'
- 2nd Jane Wright - Miltassia Charles M. Fitch

ORCHID NOT OTHERWISE SPECIFIED
Class 51a: Other Laelia Alliance Species
~1st Jane Wright - Encyclia vitellina
~2nd Geoff Dyne - Schomburgkia superbiens
Class 51b: Maxillaria Species
Ist Judy Osbomne - Maxillaria variabilis
2nd Judy Osbome - Maxillaria seidelii
Class 51c: Other Species
Ist Geoff Dyne - Restrepia sp. (Ecuador)
2nd David Rentz - Coelogyne flaccida
Class 52a: Hybrid - Masdevallia
¢ 1st Judy Osborne - Masdevallia Juno 'Best'
2nd Judy Osborne - Masdevallia veitchiana x burfordiense
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/ Class 52b: Other Hybrids
Ist Brian Phelan - Miltonia Celle ‘Wasserfal' x Hamburg 'Bambi’
2nd John Ryan - Dial. Snowflake Frosty' x C. amethystoglossa
Class 53: Best seedling from classes 51 & 52
st John Ryan - Dial. Snowflake Frosty' x C. amethystoglossa

SECTION D: NOVICE CLASSES

CYMBIDIUM
Class 55: Standard
(a) Red or pink
1st Marta Larko - Cym. Red Beauty ‘Carmen’ x Terama Robyn'

CATTLEYA ALLIANCE
Class 61 Species
1st Terry Turner - Brassavola digbyana "Mrs. Chase’
Class 62: Hybrid - Standard
1st Terry Turner - Name Unknown
Class 65: Hybrid Cluster
1st Terry Tumer - Cattleya Porcia 'Cannizaro’

AUSTRALIAN NATIVE ORCHIDS
Class 69: Dendrobium species other than D. kingianum
1st Bill Keeley - Dendrobium falcorostrum
Class 70a: Dendrobium hybrid with kingianum parentage
1st Bill Keeley - Dendrobium Bardo Rose
2nd Greg Slater - Dendrobium Bardo Rose
Class 75: Best specimen or potful of terrestrials from classes 68-73
1st Bill Keeley - Dendrobium Bardo Rose
2nd Greg Slater - Dendrobium kestevenii

DENDROBIUM (other than Australian native)
Class 77: Hybrid
1st Helen Hufton - Dendrobium (Snowflake x Merlin) x Sagimusme

PAPHIOPEDILUM
Class 80: Species
+ 1st Terry Turner - Paphiopedilum venustum
< 2nd Terry Tumner - Paphiopedilum villosum
Class 82: Hybrid - predominantly green or yellow
v1st Greg Slater - Paphiopedilum Hestia Chonette x Nell Gwynne
Class 84: Hybrid - predominantly spotted
~1st Mark Fraser & Sandra Corbett - Paphiopedilum Name Unknown
+2nd Terry Tumer - Paphiopedilum Name Unknown

VANDACEQUS
Class 90: Phalaenopsis novelty hybrid

st Terry Turner - Phalaenopsis Pin-up x (Weibe x Cherry Vale)
Class 95: Best seedling from classes 88-94

1st Terry Turner - Phalaenopsis Pin-up x (Weibe x Cherry Vale)

ORCHID NOT OTHERWISE SPECIFIED
Class 103: Hybrid
+ 1st Greg Slater - Lycaste Macama Jocelyn
Class 105: Best specimen from classes 102 & 103
- 1st Greg Slater - Lycaste Macama Jocelyn
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SECTION E: FLORAL DECORATION

OPEN

Class 106: A wired posy
1st Pamela Phillips

Class 107: Romantic Interlude
1st Pamela Phillips
2nd Pat Butt

NOVICE

Class 110: Inspired by Wood
1st Helen Smith

Class 111: A corsage
1st Sheila Cudmore

BEGINNER

Class 112: Chocolates and Champagne
Ist Sheila Cudmore

Class 113: Using terracotta
1st Lynne Bullivant

JUNIOR (aged 17 years or less)

Class 114: a) Eight years or less. An arrangement using a figurine.
1st Adrian Phillips
1st Corrine Phillips

SECTIONF: ART & PHOTOGRAPHY

Class 116: Painting - Overall Winner - Prof, F. Wu
Class 116a: Painting
1st Jean Egan - Paphiopedilum
2nd Jean Egan - Cymbidium tracyanum
Class 116b: Silk Painting
1st Pat Butt
Class 116¢: Chinese Painting
st Prof. F. Wu
2nd Prof. F. Wu

Class 117: Photography

1st David Rentz
2nd Quin Yuen Chung

JUNIOR SECTION: Special Judges' Prize

Class 118: Robert Tardif - Dendrobium kingianum
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